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OFFICE FOR CIVIL RJGHTS 
THF. ASSISTANT SECRETARY 

March 24, 2015 

Todd S. Voss 
President 
Southern Wesleyan University 
907 Wesleyan Drive 
P.O. Box I 020 
Central, South Carolina 29630 

Dear President Voss: 

The purpose of th is letter is to respond to your January 20, 2015, letter to the U.S. Department of 
Education , Office for Civil Rights (OCR), in which you requested a religious exemption from Title IX of 
the Education Amendments of 1972 (Title IX), 20 U .S.C. § 1681 , for Southern Wesleyan University 
(University) of Central, South Carolina. Title IX prohibits discrimination on the basis of sex in any 
education program or activity operated by a recipient of Federal financial assistance. 

The implementing regulation at 34 C.F.R. § 106.12 provides that Title IX does not apply to an 
educational institution controlled by a religious organization to the extent that application of Title IX 
would be inconsistent with the controlling organization ' s religious tenets. Therefore, such educational 
institutions are allowed to request an exemption from Title lX by identifying the provisions of Title IX 
that conflict with a specific tenet of the religious organization. The request must identify the religious 
organization that controls the educational institution and specify the tenets of that organization and the 
provisions of the Jaw and/or regulation that conflict with those tenets. 

Your request explained that the University "was founded by The Wesleyan Church to provide higher 
education within a Christian environment for Wesleyan youth, and is owned and operated by The 
Wesleyan Church to this day." Your letter references the University's website that states that the 
University "is a sponsored higher education institution ofThe Wesleyan Church." 1 Your letter also 
references the website ofThe Wesleyan Church where the University is listed as one offive Wesleyan 
institutions in the United States and Canada.2 

Your letter requests a religious exemption from provisions ofT itle IX that would "curtail the University's 
freedom to respond to transgender individuals in accordance with its religious convictions and those of 
The Wesleyan Church." In support of this request, you cite to The Wesleyan Church's statement entitled 
"A Wesleyan View of Gender Identity and Expression." According to your letter, the statement sets forth 
The Wesleyan Church's tenets related to gender identity, specifically that "[g]ender differentiation is 
sacred." Your exemption request points to a recent OCR resolution agreement in which a school district 
agreed to allow a transgender male student to use the restroom, locker room, and living facilities 
consistent with the student's gender identity, and to play on boys' athletic teams. You explain that, to the 
extent that th is agreement indicates that Title IX prohibits discrimination on the basis ofgender identity, 
compliance "would be inconsistent with the religious tenets of [the University] and The Wesleyan 
Church .'" 

1 Southern Wesleyan University, http://www.swu.edu/about-swu/ 
2 The Wesleyan Church, Wesleyan Colleges and Universities, http://www.wesleyan.org/college 
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Your Jetter also requests an exemption from the Title IX provisions related to abortion. In support of this 
request, you cite to The Wesleyan Church's statement on "Sanctity of Life." You explain that the 
University has adopted a "Statement on Human Life" that "prohibit[s] all members of the [University] 
community from promoting or participating in any act of, or related to, aborting a child whether such a 
child is pre-birth or post-birth." 

You state that, for these reasons, the University is requesting an exemption from the following regulatory 
provisions to the extent that they prohibit discrimination based on gender identity or abortion: 

• 	 34 C.F.R. § 106.21 (governing admission); 
• 	 34 C.F.R. § 106.22 (governing preference in admission); 
• 	 34 C.F.R. § l 06.23 (governing recruitment of students); 
• 	 34 C.F. R. § 106.31 (governing sex discrimination in education programs and activities); 
• 	 34 C.F.R. § I 06.32 (governing housing); 
• 	 34 C.F.R. § 106.33 (governing comparable facilities such as restrooms and locker rooms); 
• 	 34 C.F.R. § l 06.34 (governing ac.cess to classes and schools); 
• 	 34 C. F .R. § I 06.36 (governing counseling); 
• 	 34 C.F .R. § I 06.3 7 (governing financial assistance); 
• 	 34 C.F.R. § 106.38 (governing employment assistance to students); 
• 	 34 C.F.R. § 106.39 (governing health and insurance benefits and services); 
• 	 34 C.F.R. § 106.40 (governing different rules based on marital or parental status of students); 
• 	 34 C.F.R. § 106.41 (governing athletics); 
• 	 34 C.F.R. § 106.43 (governing standards for measuring skill or progress in physical education 

classes); and 
• 	 34 C.F.R. § 106.51-61 (governing employment). 

The University is exempt from these provisions to the extent that they prohibit discrimination on the basis 
ofgender identity or abortion and compliance would conflict with the controlling organization's religious 
tenets. 

Please note that this letter should not be construed to grant exemption from the requirements ofTitle IX 
and the regulation other than as stated ab<?ve. Jn the event that OCR receives a complaint against your 
institution, we are obligated to determine initially whether the allegations fall within the exemption here 
granted. Also, in the unlikely event that a complainant alleges that the practices followed by the 
institution are not based on the religious tenets of the controlling organization, OCR is obligated to 
contact the controlling organization to verify those tenets. If the organization provides an interpretation 
of tenets that has a different practical impact than that described by the institution, or if the organization 
denies that it controls the institution, this exemption will be rescinded. 

r hope this letter responds fully to your request. Ifyou have any questions, please do not hesitate to 
contact me. 

Sincerely, 

Catherine E. Lhamon 
Assistant Secretary for Civil Rights 
U.S. Department ofEducation 




